ALPINE MASTER GARDENER ASSOCIATION 

   MINUTES OF FEBRUARY, 2010
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Call to Order: by Susan Dengler at 6:45m
Program:  Ron Lindgren, of Gaylord, came and shared his hand tied broom making skills.  He told how he learned about this art form & then gave us a demonstration.  It was very informative and enjoyable. 
Welcoming Committee: Sharon Whitmore absent – There was one visitor, Jackie Carson.
Secretary’s Report:   Minutes of the January 27, 2010 meeting, taken by Karen Blewett, were discussed.  They were approved as written.
Treasurer’s Report:  Karen Blewett also presented the treasurer’s report in Chris Cook’s 
absence.  The association’s current check book balance is $3,057.58. Jeanne Freymuth collected  dues for those who had not paid for 2010.     Betty Steinhoff moved to approve the treasurer’s report.  Randy Goddard supported both.   The  treasurer’s report was approved. 
Committee Reports:

Program Committee:    March 24th – Ivan Witt – United Way Building
                                         April 28th - Annual Banquet

Web and Volunteer/Education Hours: attendance sheet was passed around – Lori Hansen has our hours caught up
Publicity:  Cynthia Hilling  - no report

Refreshments:  Deb Webster thanked all who brought goodies  
            

   Feb:  Sharon Whitmore, Sally Jarvis, Jeanne Freymuth
Since Deb’s work was changing, she had to give this position up. Marilyn Kaczanowski volunteered to take this position over.
Sunshine:  Connie Czarkowski - no report

Historian:  Carol Brown – no report

Field Trip Coor:  Roseann Kujawa – no report
Old Business:   
a)  In Chris Cook’s absence, Cynthia Hilling reported that the changes to the Alpine Master Gardener’s By-Laws passed.  Fifty seven postcards were sent to (paid) members from 2009. They were to be returned to Chris.  Forty-four were returned.  There were 42 - yes votes and 

2 – no votes returned. This was over the required two-thirds vote,  per our present By-Laws.
b)   Randy Goddard had no further news about painting the Energy outlet garden area.
c)  Susan talked to the  membership about  signing up for the new committees.  Members indicated that they wanted more information about each committee.  The Executive board will bring that information to the next meeting.

d)  Cynthia Hilling had a sign up sheet to purchase the Asian lily bulbs.  Money is due at our next meeting.  “No ifs, ands or buts.”
New Business:

a)  Lori Hansen asked members to send her, Carol Buxton, or Suzanne Stock nominations for the Annual Master Gardener of the year award.  Please send ASAP.
b)  Patricia Osborn discussed that Jessica Kane from the Otsego Conservation District office is interested in starting a compost area at the Demo Gardens.  Any members interested in this project, please contact Jessica at the office 732-4021.
c)  A nominating committee was organized to nominate three new members to the Executive Committee.  They were:  Suzanne Stock, Cynthia Hilling, and Michelle Lennox.

In Ed Doss’s absence Jeanne Freymuth reported that the Gaylord Schools Spring Break Extravaganza is looking for people to plan activities for kids on spring break April 5th to April 10th. Contact the MSU Extension Office if you are interested.

Also the state MSU office is planning a seminar Friday, April 30th & Saturday, May 1st.  More info to follow.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Susan.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen E Blewett
Karen E. Blewett, Secretary 
